
next generation of lead-

ers. I look forward to 

hearing their stories and 

celebrating their 

achievements at the 

April Meeting. 

Lastly, Sarah Brooks, 

serving as a CSP co-

chair, is no longer able 

to serve as a parliamen-

tarian. Therefore, I wish 

to thank Debby Smith 

for agreeing to be my 

new Parliamentarian 

to assist in ensuring our 

meetings and processes 

run smoothly. I wish to 

thank Sarah Brooks for 

her support in this role 

for the last several 

years!  

These projects and op-
portunities are a testa-
ment to what we can 
accomplish together. 
Thank you for your gen-
erosity, your passion, 
and your commitment to 
making our community a 
better place. Let’s con-
tinue this momentum as 
we move into spring — 
warmer days are com-
ing. Yay! 

Well, we did it—we sur-

vived the Blizzard of 

2025! I hope everyone 

has thawed out and is 

ready to jump into 

spring. While we may 

not have needed snow 

shovels, I know many of 

us braved the cold, bun-

dled up with extra lay-

ers, and perhaps even 

indulged in an extra cup 

(or three) of warm tea 

or hot chocolate! Now, 

as the days grow longer 

and the first signs of 

spring appear soon, our 

club continues to make a 

lasting impact on our 

community. 

Thanks to our 2024-

2025 Club Special 

Project Funds, we have 

been able to contribute 

to two meaningful initia-

tives. First, we have 

purchased four bench-

es for the Town of Clay-

ton. These benches will 

be situated at East 

Clayton Community 

Park, Sam’s Branch 

Trailhead, the Pedes-

trian Trail between 

Amelia Church Road 

and South Lombard 

Street, and Town 

Square. These benches 

will provide much-

needed seating for resi-

dents and visitors en-

joying these communi-

ty spaces. A plaque will 

be added to each 

bench, recognizing our 

club’s contribution to 

enhancing Clayton’s 

outdoor areas. 

Additionally, we are 

proud to support Isai-

ah 117 House – 

Johnston County, a 

transition home for 

children awaiting foster 

placement. Our funds 

will be used to build a 

bedroom and a half 

bath, ensuring a safe, 

comforting space for 

children during a criti-

cal time in their lives. 

To personally express 

gratitude for our club’s 

generosity, Jessica 

and Randa from Isai-

ah 117 House will be 

joining us at our 

March meeting. It will 

be a wonderful oppor-

tunity to hear firsthand 

how our support is 

making a difference. 

In even more exciting 

news,our scholarship 

recipients have been 

chosen! It is always 

inspiring to learn about 

outstanding students 

who will represent the 
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February Meeting Highlights                Deborah Fuller 

Devotion/book introduction:Chauncy Douglas 
Chauncy shared a devotion based on Colossians 
3.12, emphasizing simple acts of kindness and 
shared a personal story about kindness. She 
also introduced her book 'It's Simply, Love' and 
read an excerpt from it. 
 
President’s Welcome:  Trish Perna 
No matter what the season or the challenge, we 
come together with purpose, dedication, and a 
shared commitment to making a difference. 
February 20th is National Leadership Day, which 
provides an opportunity to reflect on our person-
al, leadership journey. Leadership is more than 
titles or positions. It's empowering others and 
creating change. Whether leading in our career, 
communities, or families, our contributions mat-
ter.  
 
Program:  Joni Hubble-Zeneberg, Local Coordi-
nator, Johnston County Senior Games 
Joni informed the membership about the John-
ston County Senior Games which will be held 
from March 31st – May 11th, 2025. There are a 
wide variety of events such as Visual Arts, Per-
forming Arts, Sporting Events, Literary Arts, & 
Heritage Arts. She encouraged participation and 
volunteering.  You can register on-line for 
$15.00 and you will get a T-shirt, attend the 
celebration lunch and Gala & Awards Dinner. 
Please consider participating in an event or vol-
unteer to keep score or to do timing.   
 
Welcome Guests, Members & Visitors:         
Nancy Maynard welcomed our new members 
Pauline Mygrants and Kari Murray. Nancy 
also introduced our guests Lyda Prack, Mary 
Ann Gilbert, Sharon Listenberger, Cristy 
Hoskins, Lisa Marie Zavala.   
 
Business:      January Minutes Approved  

GFWC Annual Convention:  Trish Perna 

The call for the GFWC annual convention in At-
lanta, Georgia, scheduled for June 6th-9th, was 
announced, and members were informed that an 
email would be sent out later in the week. 

Raffle Announcement:  Betsy Grannis 

Betsy, District 8 President, discussed a GFWCNC 
raffle for a Washington D.C. Getaway.  You will 
get a $750 Marriott Bonvoy gift card, a US Flag 
that has flown over the US Capital and much 
more..  Tickets are $25, total value of the pack-
age is $1,700.00.  The drawing will be April 26, 
2025,  Reach out to Betsy if you would like to 
purchase a ticket. 

Report Submissions:  Christie Latham 

Christie emphasized the importance of submit-
ting reports for club activities to ensure recogni-
tion at the state level and encouraged members 
to fill out worksheets for their programs. 

Awards Announcement:  Nancy Maynard 

Nancy announced the following winners of the 
Woman's Club of Clayton Awards: 

Club Woman of the Year:  Sarah Brooks 

Club Woman with “Heart”:  Christie Latham 

Outstanding Citizenship & Patriotism:          
Deborah Fuller 

Art Festival Report:  Susan Johnson 

Susan reported on the successful art festival 
held on February 6th, including a proclamation 
from the town of Clayton recognizing February 

as Student Art Month.  Below is a list of winning 
entries: 

1st place - Val Taylor, crochet, knitting, machine 
quilting 

1st place - Brenda Gay, painting, Sequin & Bead 
craft, short story  

2nd place - Patty Jo Johnson, crochet 

1st & 2nd place – Jayne Hafer, photography 

1st & 2nd place – Brenda Hill, photography 

 

Officer’s Reports 

2nd Vice President:  Nancy Maynard                   

A new member orientation is scheduled for Febru-

ary 18th at 11:30 am at the Clubhouse.  New 

members and members who have not attended an 

orientation are encouraged to attend.  There 

should be at least one co-chair in attendance to 

answer questions. 

Corresponding Secretary:  Susan Johnson 

Susan shared thank you notes from various or-
ganizations for donations, including the Boys and 
Girls Club and With Love From Jesus, highlighting 
matched donations. 

 

CSP, Committee, Special Project Reports  

Civic Engagement & Outreach (CEO) CSP: Susan 
Johnson 

Susan encouraged more amateur entries, defined 
as those making less than $500 profit annually. 
Currently, only a few individuals entered, and 
there was only one entry per category, leading to 
default wins.  Please consider entering next year. 

Murder Mystery Fundraiser:  Margaret Lee 

Margaret reported on the success of the murder 
mystery event, which raised $4,490, a record 
amount. The event was successful due to the col-
lective effort of the members. 

Taste of Carolina: Karen Keeslar & Val Taylor 

Volunteers are needed for various tasks, including 
setup & take down, 50/50 ticket sales, coordinat-
ing Bingo and managing the coffee and tea bar. It 
will take all of us to make this event a success.  
The event aims to raise $10,000 in sponsorships, 
with over $7,000 already secured.  Tickets are 
going fast, purchase yours today. 

Education and Libraries (E&L) CSP:  Donna 
Steele 

Donna discussed the Reading Across America 
initiative at Cooper Academy and Wilson Mills Ele-
mentary, scheduled for March 3rd and 7th, re-
spectively. Volunteers are needed to read to stu-
dents, and book donations are being collected for 
first graders. 

Environment (ENV) CSP:  Carrole Dayton, Sarah 
Brooks 

The Environment Committee is working on a fairy 
garden project at Clayton Community Garden and 
is seeking donations of fairy-themed items. They 
are also planning an Earth Day celebration with a 
guest speaker from Plantmosphere. 

Sarah discussed collecting musical instruments for 
donation to the Archer Lodge Middle School. Mem-
bers are encouraged to bring any unused instru-
ments to the next meeting. 

 

 
MARCH 

 
March 3 

ESO Book Club 
 

March 4 
Mardi Gras 

 
March 5 

Women’s History Month 
Celebration—Wash DC 

 
March 5  

Ash Wednesday 
 

March 9 
Daylight Savings Time 

 
March 12 

TWCC General Meeting 
 

March 14 
Bingo—Senior Center 

 
March 14 
Full Moon 

 
March 15 

Ides of March 
 

March 17 
St Patricks Day 

 
March 18 

Night n Gals—Zoom 
 

March 20 
March Equinox 

 
March 22 

TASTE OF CAROLINA 

Speaker: Joni Hubble-Zeneberg 

       Chauncy Douglas 
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The Health & Wellness (H&W) Community Service Program (CSP) hosted 

the February General Membership meeting. February is Heart Health 

Month, and the H&W  team requested that everyone wear RED to com-

memorate the occasion.  Our chef extraordinaire, Betsy Grannis, even 

made a heart-healthy turkey chili! Thanks to everyone who helped with 

serving, decorating, and cleaning! 

Joni Hubble-Zeneberg, the Local Coordinator for the Johnston County 

Senior Games, was our speaker, and the best way to describe her is Dy-

namic! She enthusiastically encouraged everyone to sign up to participate 

in one of the games or to volunteer to assist in 

scorekeeping, registration, etc.  “You just can’t 

have too many volunteers,” says Joni. The H&W 

CSP made a donation to the “Games” to help with 

making this an awesome year! The Senior Games 

will take place at several JoCo locations beginning 

March 31 through May 11th. 

Special thanks to Jo Howard for providing a delicious meal 

for the staff and girls at House of Hope in February. Please 

look for the sign-up sheet during the March meeting.  We 

want to fill the volunteer sheet up for the remainder of the 

program year so head to the back table at our next meeting. 

Our CSP also collected comfort items for 
the Springbrook Nursing and Rehabilitation 
Center residents.  So often, our senior pop-
ulation escapes our thoughts, so we are so 
thankful to all who brought items to the 

February meeting.  

The seniors at the Clayton Center for Active Aging had a great 
time with Judy Ryan at the monthly Bingo games again this 
month. The H&W CSP provides small prizes for each Bingo win, 
but we are always excited when members bring in goodies!  

Please mark your calendars for May 17th from 2:30-
5:30 at The Walk.  Marianne Sapsara has orga-
nized the 2nd annual Blood Drive/Fundraiser. TWCC 
will receive $10.00 from the Blood Connection for each member who do-
nates. 

Health & Wellness CSP                                                
Co Chairs:  Tina Zimmerman and Marianne Sapsara 

MARCH 

03/26 Barbara Barat 

03/31 Mary Ellen Causby 

 

Meals for House of 
Hope (2nd Tuesday) 

Bingo at Senior Ctr
(2nd Friday) 

Silent Partners 

Hospitality 

Walking Challenge 

Recipe Makeovers 

Betsy Grannis and   

Angela Williams will 

have tickets available at 

the March meeting for 

$15.00 

 

 

 

Night ‘N’ Gals     

The Night ‘N’ Gals will meet via Zoom on MONDAY, March 18th at 
7:00pm. This is open to any member who wishes to attend.  The Zoom 
address will be emailed to members prior to the meeting. 
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In early February, when the temperatures were in the high 60s, the 

TWCC Fairy Gardeners met to start stage 2 

of the project. 

First, they added bags of soil and fertilizer 

to amend the soil in the existing garden 

bed. Next, decisions were made on the 

placement of the foundation plants and 

bulbs. An overall design for the garden was 

discussed, and a basic layout was created. 

The Fairy Garden is located at the Main 

Street Community Garden. Come out and 

take a look! We are still accepting any figu-

rines you want to donate. 

The TWCC gardeners for the day were 

Rhonda Nielsen our project manager, Cecilia Soporowska,      

Barbara Barat, and Carrole Dayton.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Way to go members!  We are half way there!!  As of February 28th, 
members have reported a total of 506 pounds of soft plastic collected 
and deposited at either Lowes Food, Food Lion or Harris Teeter.  We 
have 7 months to collect another 500 pounds so keep it up and hope-
fully we will have a beautiful Trex bench on club property before 
2026.  Don't forget to report the weight of plastic you collect either at 
the club meetings, or email to sbrooks@twccnc.org, or text to        
984-323-2625. 

The environmental CSP is hosting the March meeting. We have invited 
an herbalist from Plantmosphere to speak on the benefits of growing 
herbs for your personal usage. Plus, they are making something spe-
cial for all the members to take home. 

Consider wearing your best GREEN to celebrate St. Patrick’s Day and 
Earth Day. 

The Environment CSP is still collecting used  
musical instruments, worn-out sneakers, wine 
corks and crushable soft plastic! 

 

Environment   
Co-Chairs: Carrole Dayton, Rhonda Nielsen, Sarah Brooks 

    Example of a Fairy Garden 

mailto:sbrooks@twccnc.org
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Scholarship interviews were held on January 28th and February 18th.  

Ginny Kinnerly, Sarah Brooks and Margaret Lee had the privilege 

tof interviewing 15 amazing and talented seniors from Clayton 

HS, Cleveland HS and ending with our interviews at Corinth Holder 

HS.   

From these three high schools, we were tasked to come up with a first 

place winner for The Sallie Southall Cotten Scholarship and go on to 

represent The Woman’s Club of Clayton in the District 8 finals and 

hopefully on to the State finals.  

We eventually ended up with a TWCC winner for the Sallie Southall 

Scholarship. This winner is to receive $3,925 from our club and will go 

on to represent the club in District 8 and hopefully at the State level 

as well. 

A 2nd place winner was selected and will receive a one-time award 

from the club of $1,925.  

This year, we also had a recipient for the Sybil Champion Community 

College award.  This winner will receive a one-time $1,000 award to 

attend the community college of their choice in North Carolina.  

These scholarships were made available by a scholarship fund that 

was started by a local bank and former clubwoman many years ago.  

These young students are receiving these scholarships from the inter-

est that we have earned every year.  

Please attend our April meeting to meet our impressive winners and 

hear about their stories.   

Many thanks to our three club members who worked so diligently to-

gether to interview so many impressive and outstanding students! 

We are still collecting new and gently used 1st grade level books and 
“reading buddies” (small stuffed animals) for the backpacks that will 
be given out at the end of the school year.  Please bring what you can 
to the March meeting. 

Education and Libraries CSP would like to extend a very special wel-
come to their new members.  

Julie Ginsler enjoys golf, cooking, gardening and is really enjoying 
being retired! 

Teresa Chicarelli works at Duke University as a Grant Manager and 
enjoys reading, hiking, and gardening. 

Lisa Marie Zavala works as a Realtor and Author. In her downtime 
she enjoys time outdoors, reading, knitting and crochet. 

Education & Libraries CSP                                             
Co-Chairs: Margaret Lee & Donna Steele, Susan Mancuso 
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March 6 is National “Slam the Scam” Day. The Social Security Ad-

ministration (SSA) has designated March 6 as its annual Slam the 

Scam Day. The day is intended to raise awareness of Social Security-

related and other government imposter scams. Keeping informed 

about these types of scams is the most effective method for deterring 

cyber criminals. National Slam the Scam Day began in 

2020 to educate the public on ways to combat Social Security-related 

scams.  Due to the frequently changing tactics used by scammers, the 

initiative has since expanded to include other government imposter 

scams. Slam the Scam Day is held annually as part of the Federal 

Trade Commission’s National Consumer Protection Week, which takes 

place this year from March 2-8. 

The SSA issued a warning 

on February 11, 2025 about 

a new scam tactic by crimi-

nals trying to lure potential 

retirement applicants to 

their site. This recent scam 

email appears to be from 

SSA and has the subject 

line: “Claim Benefits!” It 

states “Important: Apply for 

Your Social Security Benefits Starting in 2025”.  THIS EMAIL IS NOT 

FROM SSA. Clicking on the link within the email redirects individuals 

to a fraudulent site.    

The SSA is advising to always be cautious of responding to unsolicited 

emails that appear to be from an official government entity, such as 

SSA, or another federal agency. These emails are a variation of gov-

ernment imposter scams. DELETE IT. Don’t click on links or respond 

to any text, email, phone call, or letter that has characteristics of a 

scam. 

WHAT TO DO IF YOU ARE A VICTIM  

Stop talking to the scammer. Notify financial institutions and safe-

guard accounts. 

Report Social Security-related scams to SSA OIG (oig.ssa.gov).  

Contact local law enforcement and file a police report.  

If you lost money, file a complaint with the Federal Bureau of Investi-

gation Internet Crime Complaint Center (ic3.gov).  

Report other scams to the Federal Trade Commission (ftc.gov).  

Keep financial transaction information and the record of all communi-
cations with the scammer. 

Please keep honorary 

member Peggy Earp in 

your thoughts and pray-

ers. She has always 

been a huge part of 

TWCC.  

Who do I Contact? 

Member Illness         

Susan Johnson 

Clubhouse Rental   

Loretta Mascia 

Newsletter Content  

Judy Ryan 

Clubhouse Repairs  

Angela Williams, 

Betsy Grannis, or   

Dianne Carroll 

Membership            

Nancy Maynard 

Bylaws                      

Sarah Brooks 

Webmasters             

Sarah Brooks                   

& Val Taylor 

Silent Partner         

Brenda Gay 

Parliamentarian     

Debby Smith 

 

Civic Engagement & Outreach CSP   
Co-Chairs: Susan Johnson and Karen Keeslar 

https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/features/national-consumer-protection-week
https://secure.ssa.gov/oig/scam/
https://www.ic3.gov/
https://www.ftc.gov/
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We have several (ok, a lot) of new members to welcome this month.  

Teresa Chicarelli will share her talents with Education and Libraries 

Pauline Mygrants will be working with Civic Engagements  

Lisa Marie Zavala will be associated with Education and Libraries 

Mary Ann Gilbert (not pictured) will be helping in Arts and Culture 

Cristy Hoskins (not pictured) will be working with Environment 

Kari Murray (not pictured) will share her talents with Arts and Culture 

Arts & Culture CSP   
Co-Chairs: Angela Williams, Faye Brooks, Dianne Carroll 

The Public Art Advisory Board is thrilled to announce plans for another 
exciting community-focused SURPRISE project and is seeking the ac-
tive participation of local knitters and crocheters! 
The following are needed (knitted or crocheted) in solid colored 
acrylic yarn: 
 
Rectangles:      Squares: 
16" x 30"          9” x 9” 
7" x 14" 
14" x 18" 
 
Tight stitches, please - for example stockinette stitch for knit-
ting or single crocheted. 
Can't knit or crochet but would still like to contribute? Donations of 
solid color acrylic yarn are being accepted through March 7. 
Drop off location is at Town Hall at the front desk. Con-
tact hholland@townofclaytonnc.org for more info. There will be a 
sheet to record your donations at the meeting. 

Nancy Berquist and 

her Discovery Church 

congregation will wel-

come our very own 

Chauncy Douglas to 

preach on March 16. 

Discovery Church is 

located 5586 Covered 

Bridge Road. Anyone 

is welcome to attend. 

    WELCOME 

javascript:top.fnSendTo('hholland@townofclaytonnc.org')
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ESO Book Club             Chair: Brenda Gay 

Our ESO (Epsilon Sigma Omicron) 
book club met on Monday, February 
3rd at the clubhouse for our book 
club meeting.  It was a cold day but 
our members soon became warm 
with the great books they read and 
reported on at the meeting.  

Our ESO book club has 21 members 
and we usually have from 12 – 21 
members present. 

 

The following are three books that was reported at our February 
meeting: 

 “Mad Honey” by Jodi Picoult (Genre: Mystery/Thriller) report by 
Margaret Lee 

“A Calamity of Souls” by David Baldacci (Genre: Mystery Thriller) 
report by Betsy Grannis                                                                                                                             

“1964 Eyes of the Storm” by Paul McCartney (Genre: Art) report 
by Carrole Dayton 

The ESO members would like to again thank our 
club members for helping us collect coloring books 
and crayons for our 2024 project to send to the 
children affected by the hurricane at Western NC.  
We are happy to say they have been delivered by 
LERT (Lutheran Early Response Team) based at 
Hope Lutheran Church in Wake Forest, NC. 

We owe our big thank you to Gloria Barrett who 
helps with LERT.  Gloria is a member at Holy Cross Lutheran 
Church in Clayton, NC. 

Members, our next book club meeting is Monday, March 3rd 
10:00 at the clubhouse.  

Hope you enjoyed the lovely snow we had.   

 

Happy Birthday Dianne 

Carroll. She and her 

posse celebrated this 

milestone birthday at 

Mannings. She’ll need to 

let you know what    

number she’s            

celebrating!!!  
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Grilled Chicken, 

Skewers, Garden 

Salad, , Assorted 

Crackers 

 

The Environment  

will host  & provide    

dessert 

Homemade Cookies 

 

The District 8 Clubwomen and Student Art Festival was held at the 

Clayton Center on the evening of February 6th. A wonderful crowd of 

students, parents, clubwomen, and town council members were there 

to celebrate the wonderful art. Town Councilman, Porter Casey, was 

present to welcome the group and present the certificates. Eighty-nine 

students submitted 107 entries. All first-place entries, as selected by 

the Johnston County Arts Council judges, will be taken to Mebane, NC 

on March 22nd for entry into the GFWC-NC State Art Festival. 

Several Clubwomen also participated this year, and their first-place en-

tries will be taken to the State Art Festival. Brenda Gay submitted a 

literature entry entitled “Life With Music”. Jane Hafer submitted 3 

photography entries, two of which were first place entries. Brenda Hill 

submitted 2 photography entries as well. Brenda Gay also submitted 

a visual arts acrylic painting. Val Taylor and Brenda Gay submitted 

crafts judged to be first-place, and Patty Jo Johnson submitted a 

second-place entry in crafts. Thanks to these ladies for their willing-

ness to share their talent. 

Also, several ladies from the club provided refreshments and service 
the night of the event. Once again, you ladies stepped up when the 
need arose. Thanks to everyone who made this Arts Festival a success. 

Please see the following pages for some fantastic student art! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured above are Brenda Hill, Diane Fernandez (judge), Leslie Smith 
(judge) Susan Johnson (chair), & Judy Boyette (judge) 

Arts Festival              Chair: Susan Johnson 

Things to bring to the 

next meeting: 

 

Old Sneakers 

Wine Corks 

Old Eyeglasses 

Bingo Prizes for Seniors 

1st Grade Books 

“Reading Buddies” 



Arts Festival              Chair: Susan Johnson 



Arts Festival              Chair: Susan Johnson 



Arts Festival              Chair: Susan Johnson 
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Taste of Carolina – We Need Your Help! 

Our signature fundraiser, the Taste of Carolina, is right 
around the corner and we need your help. Our goal is to raise 
$30,000! These funds will help support Club community pro-
jects throughout the year.  

We expect 250 guests to attend the event being held at 6:00 
pm on Saturday, March 22, at The Farm on 42. The Taste 
of Carolina is an extraordinary community celebration featuring 
10-12 local restaurants, music from a talented DJ, and a silent 
auction. Restaurants include Anthony’s La Piazza Italian 
Restaurant & Bar, Mannings Restaurant, Old Fashioned 
Ice Cream, Bul Box, Vinson’s Pub + Eatery, Fat Boys 
BBQ, and Fiesta Mexicana Restaurante Mexicano 
(Clayton), Fiori Italian Restaurant & Bar, Holy Fries & 
More, Clayton Bakery & Café, and snaCK’s Provisions 
Co.  You’ll find a current list on our website twccnc.org/special-
events 

How you can help: 

Buy tickets! Sell tickets! Tickets are $75 per person and are 
available from Karen Keeslar at (916) 813-5454 or 
kkeeslar@twccnc.org. There were about 25 tickets left to 
sell as of Feb 25, 2025.  

The Taste of Carolina  Co Chairsr: Karen Keeslar & Val Taylor 

In observance of the upcoming National Day of Rest for Black Women, we’re excited 

to share an opportunity to participate in a local event focused on rejuvenation and 

self-care. 

Vibe Central Events in Selma is hosting “The Power of Creative Rest,” an event de-

signed to explore the various facets of rest and equip you with practical techniques 

to integrate them into your daily life. 

Event Details: 

Date:  March 9, 2025 

Time:  2:30PM – 5:00PM 

Location:  Vibe Central Events, 127 N. Raiford St., Selma 

Registration:  $25.00 

Event Highlights: 

2:30-2:45:  Arrival, check-in, and light refreshments 

2:45:  Welcome, followed by an insightful discussion on the importance of rest 

and an introduction to creative rest with group sharing session. 

3:00-3:15: Guided breathing, meditation & prayer to promote relaxation and 

well-being. 

3:15-3:30:  A review and discussion of the diverse types of rest 

3:30-4:45:  “Choose Your Own Relaxation Adventure” – activities including mas-

sage, journaling, coloring, etc. 

4:45-5:00:  Closing remarks / goody bags  

To register and access further event details, please visit: https://forms.gle/

wUUN3QuMEPdesQAi9 or the Vibe Central Events website.  We encourage you to 

join us for this empowering and restorative experience. 

  Barbara Barat & Judy Ryan  

http://www.twccnc.org/special-events
http://www.twccnc.org/special-events
mailto:kkeeslar@twccnc.org
https://forms.gle/wUUN3QuMEPdesQAi9
https://forms.gle/wUUN3QuMEPdesQAi9
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Clubwoman Awards     chair Nancy Maynard 

Criteria for Clubwoman Awards for 2024 

Clubwoman of the Year 

This award is given annually to honor a member who has given of her-

time talents, interests, organizational efforts, and active participa-

tion to render outstanding service through the Federation 

 

2024/2025 Winner 

Sarah Brooks 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Outstanding Citizenship & Patriotism 

This award is given annually to recognize a member for outstanding 

work in citizenship and patriotism (including community affairs with 

church, political, other service organizations, civic, board member-

ship, etc.) 

 

2024/2025 Winner 

Deborah Fuller 

 

 
 

 

  

Clubwoman with “Heart” 

This award is given annually to a member who by her efforts provides 

the “heart” of her club. It is not to be given based on community or 

club involvement, but rather to the person who best exemplifies the 

words of the Collect for Clubwomen. 

 

2024/2025 Winner 

Christie Latham 
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Garlic Steak & Potato Foil Packets 

Juicy steak & tender potatoes seasoned with garlic and Italian herbs, 
all wrapped in foil for a simple, no-mess dinner. 

 

INGREDIENTS 
 
 

2 lbs lean sirloin steak, cut into 2’” chunks 
1 lb baby yellow potatoes, quartered 
1 Tbsp minced garlic 
2 tsp Italian seasoning 
1 tsp onion powder 
3 Tbsp olive oil 
Salt & pepper, to taste 
 
DIRECTIONS 
 
Preheat oven to 425 F (if baking) 
In a large bowl, combine the steak, potatoes, garlic, Italian season-
ing, onion powder, olive oil, salt, and pepper. Mix well to ensure eve-
rything is evenly coated. 
Lay out four 12x12 inch sheets of aluminum foil. Divide the mixture 
evenly among them. 
Fold and seal the edges of each foil sheet tightly to lock in the flavors. 
Bak in the oven or grill over medium heat for about 20-25 minutes, or 
until the steak is cooked to your liking and the potatoes are tender. 
 
Tips:   
For extra flavor, add a sprinkle of grated Parmesan cheese before 
sealing the foil. 
Serve with a side of steamed vegetables or a fresh green salad for a 
complete meal. 

Each month will feature 

recipes by category 

April—Easter 

Send your favorite 

recipes to  

jaryan612@gmail.com 

 

 Recipe Provided by  

Angela Williams 

Do you have club mem-
ber news, personal an-
nouncements, family 

news, personal achieve-
ments or recipes to 

share with club  
members? 

 

Please submit items by 
the 25th of the month to 

the “Club Chatter”  
Editor, Judy Ryan 

jaryan612@gmail.com 
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